
Hillingdon Planning Committee  5th September 2024 

PART 1  Members, Public & Press 
 

Report of the Head of Development Management and Building Control  
Committee Report  Application Report 

 
 

    
Case Officer:  Emilie Bateman  24825/APP/2023/81 

 
Date Application 
Valid: 

10-01-23 Statutory / Agreed 
Determination 
Deadline: 

06-09-24 

Application 
Type:  

Full Ward: Ickenham & 
South Harefield 

 
 
Applicant: Mr L Chira 

 
Site Address: 39 Parkfield Road, Ickenham  

 
Proposal: Erection of a replacement dwelling 

 
Summary of 
Recommendation: 
 

GRANT planning permission subject to 
conditions 

Reason Reported 
to Committee: 

Required under Part 3 of the Planning Scheme of 
Delegation (Petition received) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Hillingdon Planning Committee  5th September 2024 

PART 1  Members, Public & Press 
 

 Summary of Recommendation: 
  
 GRANT planning permission subject to the conditions set out in 

Section 2 of the following committee report.  
  
  
1 Deferred at Planning Committee on 13th March 2024 
  
1.1 This application was deferred at the Planning Committee on 13th March 2024 for 

members to visit the site and for an independent review of the submitted sunlight 
and daylight report.  

  
 Member Site Visit  
  
1.2 A member site visit was carried out on 27th April 2023. This included viewing other 

properties within the street from the footpath, to gain an appreciation of the
character and visual amenity of the street scene.  

  
1.3 The key matters looked at on the site visit were: 

 The relationship between the proposal and adjacent properties and the 
impact on neighbouring amenity.  

 Impact on the character and appearance of the street scene.  
  
 Sunlight & Daylight Report Review  
  
1.4 The applicant submitted a report titled 

Sunlight  (dated February 2024) by Stinton Jones Consulting Engineers, in support 
of the application. This report concluded that the impact of the proposal would 
comply with BRE (Building Research Establishment) recommendations and was 
considered in planning officers  recommendation.  

  
1.5  Following the deferral at Planning Committee, this report has been independently

reviewed by LSH (Lambert Smith Hampton). LSH have confirmed that the tested 
windows meet the target values for daylight and pass sunlight testing. LSH have 
also confirmed that they are satisfied with the methodology undertaken and the 
report conclusions.  

  
1.6  Consequently, the committee report remains unchanged in its recommendation.

For transparency the committee report is attached in its original form considered 
by members on 13th March 2024.  

  
  
2 Consultation Update  
  
2.1 Since the deferral of this application, a new petition has been received with 20 

valid signatures. The outcome sought by the petition is refusal or reduction in scale 
and height with conditions.  

 










































































